Mar-Apr The Murdock Family

Church Planting Missionaries to Germany

Psalm 72:18 Blessed be the LORD God, the God of Israel, who only doeth
wonderous things.

Our church celebrated its second Easter Sunday together. God brought in twenty-
four people, our biggest group yet! This year, we did something special to celebrate.
We were able to rent a second room behind ours and host our first meal together at
church. Everyone stayed after the service and enjoyed fellowship until our allotted
room time was over. We are so thankful for the people God has put in our lives and
look forward to making more memories together as a church family. Please
continue to pray for God to lead people to join the church. Also, please pray that
God would send us help to labour here. There are many opportunities to minister
here, but we need manpower to complete bigger projects.

While passing out tracts, we met 2 woman named Sandrine. She said that she had

been looking for a church for over a year. She and her 18-month-old daughter
attended our church faithfully for a month. She then told us she was moving to
France to get a better job. Praise the Lord, our family was able to help her move.
While helping her, God gave us a divine appointment. Tabitha met one of
Sandrine’s friends who volunteers at the university in Luxembourg. She can help us
with the different hurdles we could face while pursuing a college campus ministry.
We have emailed the university near us to start the process. We are waiting for a
response. Many different nationalities attend the university! It is a tremendous
opportunity to reach students who are away from their home country, family, and
friends. Please help us pray that the Lord will open a door for us.

Another lady we have known for over a year has recently been attending our
church. She and her 13-year-old son have been a blessing to get to know. After
having dinner at our house, she told us she wanted to teach us how to make Filipino
food the next time we got together. She purchased everything we needed and took
the time to teach us how to make lumpia from scratch. It was delicious! She and
Tabitha have started doing weekly discipleship together. Please pray that God
would use it in both of their lives to teach and grow them for the Lord. Her son
invited our family to watch one of his soccer games. While at the game, Logan was
told that the team was looking for more players. He has been wanting to play sports

for a few years. We spoke to the coach, and Logan was invited to practice the
following week for a try-out. After the tryouts and talking with the coaches, Logan
joined the team. Please pray that we can make relationships with people in our
community through this and that both boys will be a light for God on their team.
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